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Faithful Friends, Family, and Supporters, 

We concluded our Creation to Christ study course at 
our kid’s Bible club this past month with a strong Gospel 
appeal from the parable of the wide gate and the narrow gate 

(Matthew 7). Though monsoon rains 
were threatening, the Lord graciously 
held them off, and we saw two young 
girls trust Jesus Christ as their Savior! 
Please pray for Sok Chan and Ranan, 
as they are now the only Christians 
in their families, and they will need 
determination and boldness. We also 
recently had an adult visitor to the 
church as a result of the Bible club. 

Do pray for the Lord’s continued blessing on this work, as we 
go forward in teaching His Word. 

 This month, please pray in a special way for several 
believers who need to go forward in their walk with the Lord - 
Hov and Tevy, Srah, and Srey Pov. Spiritual growth is dependent 
upon obedience to the Holy Spirit. Please pray also for more 
open doors for the Gospel. 

For His Name’s Sake,

The Brown Family

Culture Corner - “Soam Sull”  សូមសិល
Many older Cambodians do what is called 
“soam sull” - they dedicate themselves to follow 
Buddhist laws, observe holy days, and try to 
store up merit for their next reincarnation. 
Recently, we have met with several elderly 
ladies who have listened attentively to the 
Gospel, but at the point of decision have told 
us they cannot believe because they already 
“soam sull”, or in the words of one lady, “I 
have already given myself to Buddha”. It is deeply 
saddening to watch those so close to eternity reject the Savior. 
Pray for God’s victory over this stronghold, that we will see 
some of these precious older folks trust Him. 

Prayer Requests 

• Spiritual growth of believers

• Salvation Bible Studies

• Repentance & Reconciliation - Waat

• Children’s Bible Club in Beoung Snai

Bible Club


